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Work wanted
Looking  to  do
handyman  work.
Minor  home  re-
pairs  etc.  606-
434-6316.

LEGAL 
NOTICE

Hon.  Steven  P.
Bailey,  Bailey
Law  Office,
P.S.C.,  Prestons-
burg,  Kentucky,
has been appoint-
ed  Warning  Or-
der  Attorney  to
notify  the  Un-
known  Heirs  of
Hut  Varney,  Un-
known  Heirs  of
Melissa  Frank,
Unknown  Hiers
of  John  Varney,
Unknow  Heir  of
Dale  Clements,
Unknown  Heir  of
Gertrude  Bevins,
Unknown  Heir  of
Randy  Clements,
Unknown  Heir  of
Willie  Varney,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Dale  Clements,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Randy  Clements,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Melissa  Frank,
Unknown  Heir  of
Victoria  Ham-
mock,  Unknown
Heir  of  Earnest
Varney,  Un-
known  Heir  of
Margaurite
White,  Unknown
Heir  of  Hazel
Daughtery,  Un-
known  Heir  of
Celia Varney and

y
Unknown  own-
ers,  occupants  or
claimants  of  an
interest  in  or  to
the  subject  prop-
erties,  of  the  na-
ture  and penden-
cy  of  a  certain
lawsuit  filed
around  July  11,
2025,  in  which
the  Unknown
Heirs of Hut Var-
ney,  Unknown
Heirs  of  Melissa
Frank,  Unknown
Hiers  of  John
Varney,  Unknow
Heir  of  Dale
Clements,  Un-
known  Heir  of
Gertrude  Bevins,
Unknown  Heir  of
Randy  Clements,
Unknown  Heir  of
Willie  Varney,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Dale  Clements,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Randy  Clements,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Melissa  Frank,
Unknown  Heir  of
Victoria  Ham-
mock,  Unknown
Heir  of  Earnest
Varney,  Un-
known  Heir  of
Margaurite
White,  Unknown
Heir  of  Hazel
Daughtery,  Un-
known  Heir  of
Celia Varney and
Unknown  own-
ers,  occupants  or
claimants  of  an
interest  in  or  to
the  subject  prop-
erties,  were
named  as  Defen-
dants.   Said  suit
has  been  filed  in
Pike  Circuit
Court  and is rep-
resented  by  Civil
Action No.: 25-CI-
00580.  Unknown
Heirs of Hut Var-
ney,  Unknown
Heirs  of  Melissa
Frank,  Unknown
Hiers  of  John
Varney,  Unknow
Heir  of  Dale
Clements,  Un-
known  Heir  of
Gertrude  Bevins,
Unknown  Heir  of
Randy  Clements,
Unknown  Heir  of
Willie  Varney,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Dale  Clements,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Randy  Clements,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Melissa  Frank,
Unknown  Heir  of
Victoria  Ham-
mock,  Unknown
Heir  of  Earnest
Varney,  Un-
known  Heir  of
Margaurite
White,  Unknown
Heir  of  Hazel
Daughtery,  Un-
known  Heir  of
Celia Varney and
Unknown  own-
ers,  occupants  or
claimants  of  an
interest  in  or  to
the  subject  prop-
erties,  have  fifty
(50)  days  from
the  date  appoint-
ing  me  as  Warn-
ing  Order  Attor-
ney (period begin-
ning  July  23,
2025)  to  file  an
Answer/Pleading
(s)  with  the  Pike
County  Circuit
Court  Clerk.   If
he/she/they  does

y
not  appear  in
said  suit  and  de-
fend  it,  a  Judge-
ment  may  be  en-
tered  against
her/him/them.   It
would  be  in  the
best  interest  of
said  Defendants
to respond to this
Complaint  and/or
seek  legal  coun-
sel.  
Anyone  having
information  con-
cerning any of the
Unknown  Heirs
of  Hut  Varney,
Unknown  Heirs
of Melissa Frank,
Unknown  Hiers
of  John  Varney,
Unknow  Heir  of
Dale  Clements,
Unknown  Heir  of
Gertrude  Bevins,
Unknown  Heir  of
Randy  Clements,
Unknown  Heir  of
Willie  Varney,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Dale  Clements,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Randy  Clements,
Unknown
Spouse,  if any,  of
Melissa  Frank,
Unknown  Heir  of
Victoria  Ham-
mock,  Unknown
Heir  of  Earnest
Varney,  Un-
known  Heir  of
Margaurite
White,  Unknown
Heir  of  Hazel
Daughtery,  Un-
known  Heir  of
Celia Varney and
Unknown  own-
ers,  occupants  or
claimants  of  an
interest  in  or  to
the  subject  prop-
erties, please con-
tact:
Steven P. Bai-
ley, J.D./M.B.A.

Bailey Law 
Office, P.S.C.

181 E Court St.
Prestonsburg, KY

41653
(606) 263-4913
steven@bailey

lawofficepsc.com
www.baileylaw
officepsc.com 

TO OUR READERS
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REAL ESTATE FOR RENT

PLEASE
CHECK 

YOUR AD
Please read your
ad  the  first  day
it appears in the
newspaper.
Report  any  er-
rors immediately
and we will glad-
ly correct any er-
rors  published.
Credit will be is-
sued  for  one  (1)
day  only.  After
the  first  day  the
ad  can  be  cor-
rected for the re-
maining  number
of runs, but cred-
it  will  not  be is-
sued for  days ad
ran incorrectly.

POLICIES
The Appalachian
News-Express
reserves  the
right  to  edit,
properly  classify,
cancel  or  decline
any  ad.  We  will
not  knowingly
accept  advertis-
ing that discrim-
inates on the ba-
sis  of  sex,  age,
religion,  race  ,
national  origin
or  physical  dis-
ability.

PUBLISHER'S
NOTICE

All real estate adver-
tising  in  this  news-
paper  is  subject  to
the  Fair  Housing
Act  which  makes  it
illegal  to  advertise
"any  preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination  based
on  race,  color,  reli-
gion,  sex,  handicap,
familial status or na-
tional  origin,  or  an
intention  to  make
any such preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination.".  Fa-
milial  includes  chil-
dren  under  the  age
of  18  living  with
parents or legal cus-
todians,  pregnant
women  and  people
securing  custody  of
children under 18.
This newspaper will
not  knowingly  ac-
cept  any  advertising
for real estate which
is in violation of the
law. Our readers are
hereby  informed
that  all  dwellings
advertised  in  this
newspaper are avail-
able on an equal op-
portunity  basis.  To
complain  of  dis-
crimination,  call
HUD  toll-free  at  1-
800-669-9777.  The
toll-free  number  for
the hearing impaired
is 1-800-927-9275.

PUBLIC 
NOTICE

The following Or-
dinance  was  giv-
en a first reading
by  Assistant
County  Attorney
Roy  Downey  at
the  August  5,
2025,  regular
scheduled  Pike
County  Fiscal
Court  meeting.
The  second  read-
ing  and consider-
ation  of  the  en-
actment will take
place  on  August
19, 2025, at 10:00
a.m.
PIKE COUNTY

FISCAL
COURT

ORDINANCE
NO. ________
NOTICE OF
PASSAGE

WHEREAS, it
has  been  deter-

mined  to  be  in
the  best  interest
of  the  public  for
the  Pike  County
Fiscal  Court  to
formally  accept
public  roads  into
the official county
road system, and,
WHEREAS, KRS
178.0101(1)(b) de-
fines  a  county
road  as  a  public
road  which  has
been  accepted  by
the fiscal court of
a county  into the
county  road  sys-
tem, 
NOW,  THERE-
FORE,  BE  IT
ORDAINED  BY
THE  FISCAL
COURT  OF
PIKE  COUNTY,
COMMON-
WEALTH  OF
KENTUCKY:
Section 1:
That  the  follow-
ing  road,  being
public  in  nature,
be  and  is  hereby
formally  and offi-
cially  accepted
into  the  Pike
County Road Sys-
tem  and  shall
hereafter  be  a
part  of  said  sys-
tem:
ROAD NO.
ROAD NAME
Noel  Howard
Road
LENGTH
0.2379 mile and
15 wide
APPROVED  BY
THE  FISCAL
COURT  THIS
THE  5th  day  of
August 2025. 

Office  Space
For  Rent
Presently  Medi-
cal  Clinic  6,000
sq  ft.  Possible  to
divide  4,000  or
2,000  sq  ft,
Ground  Floor.
Ample Parking. 6
Bathrooms,  2
kitchens.  First
Floor,  101  Hib-
bard St, Pikeville,
KY  41501.  606-
434-1740

NOTICE OF
PUBLIC 

HEARING AS
TO ISSUANCE

OF CITY OF
PIKEVILLE,
KENTUCKY

EDUCATIONAL
FACILITIES
REVENUE

BOND 
ANTICIPATION

NOTES
(UNIVERSITY

OF PIKEVILLE
- COLLEGE OF

DENTAL
MEDICINE)
SERIES 2025

Pursuant  to  Sec-
tion  147(f)  of  the
Internal  Revenue
Code  of  1986,  as
amended,  notice
is  hereby  given
that  on  August
25,  2025  at  6:00
P.M.,  E.T.  at  the
regular  meeting
place  of  the  City
Commission  of
the  City  of
Pikeville,  Ken-
tucky (the "City"),
at  the  Pikeville
City  Hall,  243
Main  Street,
Pikeville,  Ken-
tucky,  the  City
will  hold a public
hearing  relating
to the issuance of
City  of  Pikeville,

y ,
Kentucky  Educa-
tional  Facilities
Revenue  Bond
Anticipation
Notes  (University
of Pikeville  - Col-
lege  of  Dental
Medicine),  Series
2025  (the  "2025
Notes")  for  the
purpose of provid-
ing moneys  (a) to
provide  interim
financing  for  the
costs to construct,
equip,  furnish
and  install  a  six
story/five  interior
floor  Education
Building  for  its
Dental  Medical
School,  contain-
ing  approximate-
ly 102,000 square
feet,  located  on
the campus of the
University  of
Pikeville  (the
"University")  on
the  northwest
side  of  Hambley
Boulevard  at  its
intersection  with
North Elm Street
in Pikeville, Ken-
tucky with an ex-
isting  street  ad-
dress  of  118
North  Elm
Street, for use by
the  University  of
Pikeville  College
of  Dental
Medicine  (the
"Project");  (b)  to
fund  capitalized
interest  on  the
Notes;  and  (c)  to
pay  the  costs  of
issuing the Notes.
The  Project  will
include classroom
space,  adminis-
tration and facul-
ty  offices,  clinical
spaces, and simu-
lation lab, as well
as  conference/
small group study
rooms,  dispen-
saries,  student
locker  areas  and
lounge  space,
sterilization  ar-
eas,  wet  labs,  a
reception  area
and  parking  ar-
eas.   The  maxi-
mum  aggregate
face  amount  of
the  2025  Notes
shall  not  exceed
$55,000,000.   At
such Hearing,  in-
terested individu-
als  will  be  given
the  opportunity
to  express  their
views on the pro-
posed issue of the
2025  Notes  and
the  location  and
nature of the pro-
posed Project.

NOTICE 
OF SALE

COMMON-
WEALTH OF
KENTUCKY

PIKE CIRCUIT
COURT

DIVISION II
ACTION NO.:
24-CI-01074

Newrez ::C D/B/A
Shellpoint 
Mortgage 
Servicing

PLAINTIFF
VS. 

Unknown
Heirs/Devisees/
Beneficiaries/
Legatees of

Rush F Hatfield )
Deceased), 

Unknown Heirs/ 
Devisees,
 Lehatees/

Beneficiaries of
Rebecca Hatfield

AKA Leota 
Rebecca Hatfield

(Deceased),
Pike County,

Charles Wayne
Hatfield, 

Unknown Spouse
of Charles 
Hatfield, 

,
Unknown Spouse

of Rebecca 
Hatfield, AKA
Leota Rebecca

Hatfield 
(Deceased) and

Unknown Spouse
of Rush Hatfield

(Deceased)
DEFENDANTS

By virtue of Judg-
ment  and  Order
for  Sale,  of  the
Pike  Circuit
Court,  entered
April  28,  2025,  I
shall  proceed  to
offer  for  sale,  at
the  door  of  the
Pike  County
Courthouse,  at
Pikeville,  Pike
County,  Ken-
tucky,  to  the
highest  bidder  at
public  auction  on
Wednesday,  Au-
gust  20,  2025,  at
the  hour  of  9:00
a.m.,  or  there-
about,  on the fol-
lowing  terms:  at
the  time  of  sale,
the  successful
bidder(s)  shall
pay cash or make
a deposit  of  10%,
with  the  balance
payable within 30
days,  except  that
the  deposit  shall
be  waived  if  the
first lien holder is
the  successful
bidder;  any  other
purchaser  who
does not pay cash
in  full,  shall  be
required  to  exe-
cute a bond, to se-
cure  the  unpaid
balance  of  the
purchase price, in
accordance  with
KRS  426.705  the
bond  shall  bear
interest  at  the
rate  the  judg-
ment  bears  from
the  date  of  the
sale  until  paid,
and  shall  have
the  same  force
and  effect  as  a
Judgment  and
shall  remain  and
be  a  lien  on  the
property  until
paid; the success-
ful bidder(s) shall
have the privilege
of  paying  all  of
the balance of the
purchase  price
prior  the  expira-
tion  of  the  thirty
(30)  day  period,
the  following  de-
scribed  real  es-
tate  along  which
is  being  sold  for
enforcement  of
liens  in  the
amount  of
$100,554.26  plus
interest  at a  rate
of  4.25%  from
April 1, 2025, fees
and cost, owed to
Plaintiff,  by  De-
fendant,  Rush  F.
Hatfield,  said
real  estate  being
located  in  Pike
County,  Ken-
tucky,  and  in  ac-
cordance  with
Master  Commis-
sioner  Adminis-
trative  Proce-
dures  Part  IV,  is
described  as  fol-
lows:
Property  Address
176  Kate  Camp
Br.  Forest  Hills,
Ky 41527
Parcel  ID#  156-
00-00-011.00
Being  the  same
property  con-
veyed to  Rush F.
Hatfield  and  Re-
becca L. Hatfield,
his  wife,  their
heirs  assigns  for-
ever,  by  Deed
Dated  September
15,  1976  and
recorded  Novem-
ber  11,  1976  in
Book  538  Page
365  in  the  Office
of  the  Clerk  of
Pike County, Ky.
The  purchaser  at
the  commission-
er's  sale  shall
take  real  estate
free  and  clear  of
the  claims  of  the
parties to this ac-
tion  but  it  shall
be sold subject to:
Easements,  re-

,
strictions,  stipu-
lations,  any  mat-
ters  disclosed  by
an  accurate  sur-
vey  or  inspection
of  the  property;
any  right  of  re-
demption;  and
any  assessments
for  public  im-
provements
levied against the
property.
Bidders will have
to  comply
promptly  with
these terms.
Any  announce-
ments  made  by
the  Master  Com-
missioner on date
of  sale  shall  take
precedence  over
printed  matter
contained herein.
This the 15th day
of July 2025.

Stephen L.
Hogg

Master Com-
missioner 

P.O. Box 734
Pikeville, KY

41501 
pikemaster

commissioner
@gmail.com

NOTICE 
OF SALE

COMMON-
WEALTH OF
KENTUCKY

PIKE CIRCUIT
COURT

DIVISION I
ACTION NO.:
24-CI-01213

Kentucky 
Housing 

Corporation
PLAINTIFF

VS. 
Courtney Nicole
McCown, Logan

McCown
and Secretary of

Housing and 
Urban 

Development
DEFENDANTS

By virtue of Judg-
ment  and  Order
for  Sale,  of  the
Pike  Circuit
Court,  entered
May  5,  2025,  I
shall  proceed  to
offer  for  sale,  at
the  door  of  the
Pike  County
Courthouse,  at
Pikeville,  Pike
County,  Ken-
tucky,  to  the
highest  bidder  at
public  auction  on
Wednesday,  Au-
gust  20,  2025,  at
the  hour  of  9:00
a.m.,  or  there-
about,  on the fol-
lowing  terms:  at
the  time  of  sale,
the  successful
bidder(s)  shall
pay cash or make
a deposit  of  10%,
with  the  balance
payable within 30
days,  except  that
the  deposit  shall
be  waived  if  the
first lien holder is
the  successful
bidder;  any  other
purchaser  who
does not pay cash
in  full,  shall  be
required  to  exe-
cute a bond, to se-
cure  the  unpaid
balance  of  the
purchase price, in
accordance  with
KRS  426.705  the
bond  shall  bear
interest  at  the
rate  the  judg-
ment  bears  from
the  date  of  the
sale  until  paid,
and  shall  have
the  same  force
and  effect  as  a
Judgment  and
shall  remain  and
be  a  lien  on  the
property  until
paid; the success-
ful bidder(s) shall
have the privilege
of  paying  all  of
the balance of the
purchase  price
prior  the  expira-
tion  of  the  thirty
(30)  day  period,
the  following  de-
scribed  real  es-
tate  along  which
is  being  sold  for
enforcement  of
liens  in  the
amount  of

$125,844.05,  plus
interest  at a  rate
of  6.75%  from
July 1, 2024, fees
and cost, owed to
Plaintiff,  by  De-
fendants,  Court-
ney  Nicole  Mc-
Coin  and  Logan
McCown,  said
real  estate  being
located  in  Pike
County,  Ken-
tucky,  and  in  ac-
cordance  with
Master  Commis-
sioner  Adminis-
trative  Proce-
dures  Part  IV,  is
described  as  fol-
lows:
Property Address:
146  Bear  Fork
Street,  Virgie,
KY;  MAP#:  036-
10-07-048.00.
Being  the  same
property  con-
veyed  to  Court-
ney  Nicole  Mc-
Cown  and  Logan
McCown,  wife
and  husband,  by
Deed  dated  June
11, 2024, in Deed
Book  1141,  page
642,  in the Office
of the Pike Coun-
ty Clerk.
The  purchaser  at
the  commission-
er's  sale  shall
take  real  estate
free  and  clear  of
the  claims  of  the
parties to this ac-
tion  but  it  shall
be sold subject to:
Easements,  re-
strictions,  stipu-
lations,  any  mat-
ters  disclosed  by
an  accurate  sur-
vey  or  inspection
of  the  property;
current  year
property  taxes;
any  right  of  re-
demption;  and
any  assessments
for  public  im-
provements
levied against the
property.
Bidders will have
to  comply
promptly  with
these terms.
Any  announce-
ments  made  by
the  Master  Com-
missioner on date
of  sale  shall  take
precedence  over
printed  matter
contained herein.
This the 15th day
of July 2025.

Stephen L.
Hogg

Master 
Commissioner 

P.O. Box 734
Pikeville, KY

41501 
pikemaster

commissioner
@gmail.com


